
VISITORS AND NEWCOMERS

Welcome to Christ Church Cathedral! We are
delighted that you have joined us this morning.
Children of  any age are welcome to attend the
Liturgy, but if  you prefer, a nursery for children
6 weeks to 5 years of  age is also available in the
Undercroft. An usher will be happy to direct
you. You may pick up copies of  Sunday Paper
at any of  the Nave entrances for the young
children in your family who are accompanying
you. If  you are attending the 7 a.m. Liturgy, we
invite you to join us afterward for breakfast in

Cheek Hall downstairs. If  you are attending the 8:30 a.m. Liturgy,
come to our Christian Education classes afterward, and if  you are
attending the 11 a.m. Liturgy, please stop off  afterward at the Coffee
Minute in the Parish Hall. We look forward to meeting you! If  you would
like more information about Christ Church Cathedral, contact the Very
Reverend Timothy Kimbrough at tkimbrough@christcathedral.org

WORSHIP SCHEDULE
SEVENTEENTH SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST:

PROPER 19

TO DAY

WE E K DAY S

EV E RY SU N DAY

BR E A K FA S T

7:30 – 8:30 a.m.
Suggested donation: $3

12:20 p.m. – Coffee Minute (Parish Hall)

CH I L D C A R E

(Ages six weeks – five years old)
7:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. and 5:00 – 7:30 p.m.

Nurseries are located in the Undercroft of  the church. Please
ask the receptionist, an usher, or a member of  the clergy for
directions.

CH R I S T I A N FO R M A T I O N

9:45 – 10:45 a.m.

Adult Class
The Dean’s Forum (Parish Hall)
Centering Prayer (Cathedral Annex Building)
What Does God Require? (Chapel)
Sitting with Scripture (Room 4, Undercroft)

Children’s Classes
Ages 3 (as of  8/15/18) through 1st grade
(Cheek Hall)
2nd through 5th grade
(Cathedral Annex Building)

Youth Classes
6th grade through 12th grade
(810 Broadway Building)

7:00 a.m. 
8:30 a.m.

11:00 a.m.
6:00 p.m.

Holy Eucharist, Rite I
Holy Eucharist, Rite II
Holy Eucharist, Rite II 
BreakingBread@6

7:15 a.m.
11:00 a.m.–1:00 p.m.
12:15 p.m. 

Morning Prayer
Nave open for prayer
Holy Eucharist, Rite II

C h r i s t  C h u r c h  C a t h e d r a l ,  E s t .  1 8 2 9

Announcements
W E E K  O F  S E P T E M B E R  1 6 ,  2 0 1 8
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PARKING
On Sunday mornings, the A and B lots (9th & Broadway) are reserved
for guests with mobility challenges and those with disabled plates
or placards. Parking for the able-bodied is available in the C lot (9th
& Commerce).The 10th & Commerce Premier lot is available for
Choir members, Sunday school teachers, and Cathedral staff
members. Frist Art Museum Visitor’s lot (10th & Demonbreun)
offers free parking with a voucher. Pick up a parking voucher from
the receptionist on your way out of  the church and feed it into the
machine as you exit the lot. Goto https://www.christcathedral.org/parking
for more information.

WHAT DOES GOD REQUIRE? 
NEW SUNDAY MORNING ADULT FORMATION OFFERING
BEGINNING TODAY | 9:45 A.M. | CHAPEL

Micah 6 calls the faithful “to act justly, to love mercy, and to walk
humbly with [our] God.” As we renew our covenant to God, to Christ
Church Cathedral, and to one another, we will take this year to reflect
on what God requires of  us.  Each week we will explore a different
facet of  our Christian responsibility, reflect on the teachings of
Scripture and Tradition, and discern how we are individually and
corporately called to live into God’s command. This class will be led
by the Reverend Lissa Smith, Meghan Gwaltney Manrique, and a
variety of  guest speakers. 

TOURS
Tours of  the church are conducted after the closing organ
voluntary at the 8:30 a.m. and 11 a.m. Liturgies. Please join a guide
near the lectern.



A T  T H E  C A T H E D R A L  

MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 17
11:30 a.m. – Cathedral and
Gordon Memorial United
Methodist Church Steering
Committee Meeting
3:00 p.m. – Liturgical Commission

Meeting
4:15 p.m. – Junior Choristers
6:30 p.m. – EfM

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 18
7:00 a.m. – Cathedral Men’s 

Prayer Breakfast
7:00 a.m. – Women’s Bible Study
1:00 p.m. – Staff  Meeting
5:30 p.m. – Centering Prayer

WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 19
7:45 a.m. – Finance Committee 

Meeting
8:30 a.m. – EfM
11:15 a.m. – Bible Study
4:15 p.m. – Scripture, Saints, and 

Song
4:30 p.m. – Senior Choristers
7:30 p.m. – Young Adult Bible 

Challenge

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 20
8:30 a.m. – CGS Level III Training
9:30 a.m. – Implementation 

Committee Meeting

12:15 p.m. – Centering Prayer
7:00 p.m. – Choir Rehearsal

FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 21
8:30 a.m. – CGS Level III Training

12:30 p.m. – Tours with Vince
4:00 p.m. – Wedding Rehearsal

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 22
8:30 a.m. – CGS Level III Training
9:00 a.m. – Lector Training

10:00 a.m. – Migration Ministry   
Meeting

10:00 a.m. – Riverbend Volunteers 
Meeting

10:30 a.m. – Cathedral Tours
6:30 p.m. – Wedding

SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 23
Proper 20
7:00 a.m. – Holy Eucharist, Rite I
7:30 a.m. – Breakfast and Coffee 
8:30 a.m. – Holy Eucharist, Rite II
9:45 a.m. – Christian Formation 
9:45 a.m. – Centering Prayer
11:00 a.m. – Holy Eucharist, Rite II   
12:20 p.m. – The Coffee Minute
12:30 p.m. –Newcomers Brunch
1:00 p.m. – CGS Level III Training    
6:00 p.m. – BreakingBread@6

CALENDAR
THE CATHEDRAL WELCOMES STEPHEN
NELSON AND WELCOMES BACK KEVIN
ANTONIO SMALLWOOD AS OUR
SEMINARIANS

Discerning God’s call to ministry,
Stephen entered Vanderbilt
Divinity School in 2016 and is a
Master of  Divinity candidate. He
was confirmed at Christ Church
Cathedral in 2006 and has served
as parish visitor coordinator and
on the liturgy planning
committees for Night of  Light
and Night of  Peace. He now
serves as lay healing prayer minister. In a world with much
suffering, divisiveness, and fear, Stephen desires to offer
comfort, promote unity, and share the hope of  God’s love.
A registered nurse for 25 years, Stephen is passionate about
care that improves quality of  life and minimizes suffering.
As he seeks God’s path of  calling, he finds himself
expanding his role of  providing care beyond the nursing
domain to the pastoral care domain also.  Stephen is an
officer on the board of  the Nashville Chapter of  the
Hospice and Palliative Nurses Association. Originally from
Birmingham, Alabama, he has been in Nashville for 24
years. Stephen and his husband AJ Busé have four sons and
live in East Nashville with their cat Smokey.

Kevin Antonio Smallwood, who
goes by “Kevin Antonio,” is in his
third and final year at the School of
Theology at The University of  the
South: Sewanee. He is working
toward his Masters in Divinity as a
postulant for Holy Orders in the
Diocese of  Western Massachusetts.
While in Massachusetts, he served

two years at Christ Church Cathedral, Springfield, under the
direction of  the Episcopal Service Corps (ESC). During his
time at Christ Church Cathedral Springfield, Kevin Antonio
implemented a community program called “Faith in
Action/Fe en Acción,” which aimed to bridge the relational
gap between the parish and the city in which it resides. The
goal of  the program was to build relationships by way of
stepping out of  the parish and into the city through civic
engagement events and opportunities to socialize with
people of  all walks of  life. “Faith in Action” speaks to
Kevin Antonio’s ever-growing passion for relationship
building, community engagement, and proclaiming the
Good News, all of  which he plans to share in his journey
with us here at Christ Church Cathedral, Nashville. 

CHORISTER RETREAT

The Cathedral Choristers had their
annual retreat this past weekend at
the DuBose Conference Center in
Monteagle. At this 24-hour outing,
we welcomed Mr. O’Berry as the
teacher of  the Junior Choristers,
and welcomed several new
Choristers and their parents. We
had a fun time of  musical rehearsals, playing games, enjoying a
bonfire, and swimming. Dean Kimbrough came to visit us on
Saturday to encourage the Choristers and their parents and to have
lunch with us. The retreat was a wonderful kickoff  to what we know
will be a great Chorister year! We are always accepting new Cathedral
Choristers into the program. This season we have a particularly
small number of  Junior Choristers and would like to fill out their
ranks. Any child in the 2nd or 3rd grade who would like to join up
and sing with us is welcome. Please contact Joseph O’Berry in the
music office at joberry@christcathedral.org if  you would like
more information about the program for your child.

CATHEDRAL MEN’S PRAYER BREAKFAST
TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 18 | 7 A.M. | CHEEK HALL

The Men’s Prayer Breakfast will be held on Tuesday, September 18, at 7 a.m.
Suggested donation is $5. Please RSVP by calling the Cathedral at
615.255.7729. The deadline is today.

SILENT AUCTION ITEMS NEEDED!

The Youth Department is currently collecting items for a silent/live
auction at the Parish Pub Trivia Night on November 2. Parishioners
and friends are asked to donate handmade artwork, unique
experiences, concert and sports tickets, and vacation getaways to the
mountain or beach. If  you have anything you’d like to donate, please
contact Youth Coordinator Hannah Lavey at hlavey@christcathedral.org
All items donated are tax-deductible. 



September 23 – EYC Family Kickball Kickoff

Join us for our second annual EYC Family Kickball Kick-Off  on Sunday, September 23, from
4 to 5:30 p.m. at Richland Park. We will have ice cream and toppings from Ben & Jerry’s, drinks,
and a friendly game of  kickball. Come dressed to play. Feel free to bring a chair or blanket to
sit on. All youth in grades 6-12, parents, and siblings are invited. 

October 6 – EYC Serve @ Second Harvest Food Bank, 1-4 p.m.
October 7 – Where Faith and Technology Collide, 3 p.m. 

A T  T H E  C A T H E D R A L  &  A B O U T

Y O U T H  H A P P E N I N G S

For more information on Youth events or to register for an event, visit christcathedral.org/youth or contact
Alison Bocking, at 615.255.7729 or abocking@christcathedral.org to be added to our mailing list.

CHANGE OF INFORMATION CARDS

If  you have a change of  address, phone number, or email
address, please pick up a card on the pew rack in the reception
area. Fill it out and return it to the receptionist. Thank you!

CATHEDRAL LAUNCHES NEW REFUGEE
TRANSPORTATION PROGRAM
SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 22 | 10:00-11:00 A.M. 
WHEELER ROOM

“I was a stranger and you welcomed me.” —Matthew 25:35

Christ Church Cathedral is launching a new program to provide
local transportation for refugee neighbors who need help getting
to legal, medical, educational, employment or government services.
We are partnering with Tennessee Justice for Our Neighbors, a not-
for-profit legal services organization serving refugees and other
migrant clients, to connect volunteer drivers and local refugees.
Join Archdeacon Roger Saterstrom and Tennessee Justice for Our
Neighbors executive director Wade Munday for an informative
look at Nashville’s refugee population and how to connect
personally with the strangers in our midst. If  you have wondered
how you might stand up for refugees and displaced persons, please
come and learn how to support and encourage individuals who are
building new lives here in Nashville! Contact: Archdeacon Roger
Saterstrom at rsaterstrom@christcathedral.org

DAUGHTERS OF THE KING FALL ASSEMBLY
SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 29 | 9:00 A.M. | NAVE

NEWCOMERS BRUNCH 
TODAY | 12:30 P.M. | CHEEK HALL

New to Christ Church Cathedral? Interested
in finding out a little more about this church
community in the heart of  Nashville? Come
to a Newcomers Brunch in Cheek Hall
today, following the 11 a.m. Liturgy. You’ll
enjoy a catered lunch in fellowship with
other newcomers and church members, while hearing more about the
mission and community of  Christ Church Cathedral. If  you are
interested or have any questions, please contact the Reverend Matthew
Lewis at mlewis@christcathedral.org

THE CATHEDRAL BOOK CLUB
THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 20 | 7:00 P.M.
DIOCESAN HOUSE (3700 WOODMONT BLVD.)

The Cathedral Book Club will meet Thursday night,
September 20, at Diocesan House on Woodmont. The
meeting starts at 7 p.m. The book this month is Saints for All
Occasions by Courtney Sullivan. Everyone is welcome. If  you
have any questions, please contact Mary Margaret Peel at
jcmmp@comcast.net

SCRIPTURE, SAINTS, AND SONG
WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 19 | 4:15 P.M. | NAVE

Open to children age 3 through 3rd grade. Parents
and grandparents are invited to stay with their child.
We will begin promptly at 4:15 p.m. and end promptly
at 4:45 p.m.

THE SECOND ANNUAL “STARS UNDER THE
STARS” FEATURINGSISTERACT STARRINGWHOOPIGOLDBERG
SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 29 | 5:30 P.M. | DIOCESAN
HOUSE, 3700 WOODMONT BLVD. 

The second annual Stars Under the Stars will take place Saturday,
September 29, at 5:30 p.m. as the kick-off  for Foyer Groups. We
will gather on the front lawn of  Diocesan House at 3700
Woodmont Blvd. Bring a lawn chair or blanket and enjoy an
evening of  laughs as we watch Whoopi Goldberg in the classic
movie Sister Act. Come and meet your fellow Foyer Group
members and enjoy a night of  popcorn and laughs on the lawn
under the stars. RSVP at http://evite.me/PCjR7Dfn77 Should
you have any questions, please email Adam Hutson at
ccc.foyergroups@gmail.com or call 865.922.8633.



A T  T H E  C A T H E D R A L  &  A B O U T

REGISTER NOW!
SOUTHEAST WISDOM RISING RETREAT
THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 29 - SUNDAY, DECEMBER 2
ST. MARY’S SEWANEE, MONTEAGLE, TENNESSEE

During Advent this year, a Wisdom retreat will be held for those
who want to experience a deepening of  the Wisdom tradition
teachings from the work of  Cynthia Bourgeault, an Episcopal
priest and internationally known retreat leader. Registration is now
open at silerjonescounseling.com on the events page.

Names and contact information for the Cathedral
clergy and staff  may be found at
https://www.christcathedral.org/clergy-staff

HAVE YOU REMEMBERED CHRIST
CHURCH CATHEDRAL IN YOUR WILL?

“WHERE TECHNOLOGY AND FAITH
COLLIDE” 
THE REVEREND DR. ANDREW ZIRSCHKY
SUNDAY, OCTOBER 7 | 8:30 A.M. AND 11:00 A.M.
LITURGIES | PRESENTATION AND DISCUSSION
3:00-4:30 P.M. | PARISH HALL

On Sunday, October 7, the Reverend Dr.
Andrew Zirschky, will preach at the 8:30
and 11 a.m. Liturgies on the topic “Where
Technology and Faith Collide.” He will
continue the discussion over refreshments
beginning at 3 p.m. that afternoon.
Children, youth, and adults alike are invited
to participate in a full day of  insightful and
challenging conversations about faith in
the digital age. The discussion will examine how social and mobile
media are changing the ways we relate in fundamental ways. What
is the call of  the Christian community in a digital society and how
do we live at the intersection where technology and our faith
collide? Andrew Zirschky (Ph.D., Princeton Theological Seminary)
is Assistant Professor of  Practical Theology and Youth Ministry
at Memphis Theological Seminary and serves as academic director
at the Center for Youth Ministry Training in Brentwood,
Tennessee.

NASHVILLE CARES AIDS WALK
SATURDAY, OCTOBER 6 | 9:00 A.M. | PUBLIC SQUARE PARK

“How beautiful are the feet of  those who bring good news!”
Romans 10:15

Join or sponsor at nashvilleaidswalk.com

By designation of  the Dean, Christ Church
Cathedral’s participation in the Annual
Nashville AIDS Walk will be a “100 Hands
of  Mercy” event. As such, all friends of  the
Cathedral are invited to join the Walk. Walk
with Christ Church Cathedral members,
friends, and hundreds of  others to raise funds
for Nashville CARES on Saturday, October 6, at Public Square Park,
located at 1 Public Square 37201, and join the Cathedral’s 27-year
history of  participation in the AIDS Walk. Nashville CARES, one
of  the outreach ministries supported by the Cathedral, is dedicated
to improving the quality of  life for people with HIV/AIDS and
their families Advance registration is available online at
nashvilleaidswalk.com There you can join the team, sponsor one
of  the walkers listed on the CCC team, or make a general team
donation. For additional information, please contact Jere Lane at
lanejere@bellsouth.net or 615.496.3209; or Jeanne Thomas at
richlands@gmail.com or 615.480.9642. Your participation will bring
the good news of  Christ’s healing love to Nashville and Middle
Tennessee.

GREETER APPRECIATION BRUNCH
SUNDAY, OCTOBER 28 | 12:30 P.M. | FLYING SAUCER

All Cathedral Greeters are invited to brunch on Sunday, October 28.
We will gather at Flying Saucer (111 10th Ave S #310 37203)
following the 11 a.m. Liturgy. Along with the fellowship of
sharing a meal, we will discuss the status and future of  the
Greeter Ministry. For more information, contact Andrea Tucker
at andrea.tucker@comcast.net 

WEAPON-FREE POLICY
The Cathedral clergy and Vestry have declared the Cathedral
to be a weapon-free place of  worship, prayer, study, and
fellowship, as a sign of  Eucharistic peace. Please leave any
weapons you are licensed to carry at home or in your car before
entering the Cathedral grounds.

ALIAS CHAMBER ENSEMBLE
SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 30 | 4:00 P.M. | NAVE

ALIAS Chamber Ensemble, known for its unconventional
musical selections,  plays Aliaksandr Yasinski’s “Peace” for
accordion and string quartet; Byron House’s “Trio
(Expanded)” for electronics with English horn, bassoon,
bass clarinet, and flute; and Nico Muhly’s “Beaming Music”
for organ and marimba. Reception following. Suggested
donation $15, $5 students.

CONTEMPLATIVE OUTREACH OF MIDDLE
TENNESSEE 12TH ANNUAL GATHERING
SATURDAY, OCTOBER 6 | 8:00 A.M.-12:30 P.M.
FRANKLIN FIRST UNITED METHODIST CHURCH
120 ALDERSGATE WAY (OFF MACK HATCHER PKWY)

Come to this popular interdenominational event for Centering
Prayer practitioners and those interested in learning more
about this prayer practice. More than 30 groups in Middle
Tennessee meet weekly for Centering Prayer. The keynote
speaker will be Mary Anne Best, member of the leadership team
of Contemplative Outreach Ltd. The topic will be “The Four
Consents – A Journey into the Fullness of  Life.”

Registration fee is $25, which includes light refreshments.
To register, go to centeringprayermidtn.com


